
 

March 25, 2020 

 

Dear BBA Applicants for Academic Year 2020 – Inter Portfolio 2 

 

Pursuant to the continuous and extensive spread of coronavirus 2019 (Covid-19) all over the 

world, on March 11th, 2020, the World Health Organization (WHO) declared the outbreak a 

“pandemic” in the global scale.  Moreover, on March 21st, 2020, the Bangkok Metropolitan 

Administration (BMA) has ordered the temporary closure of many places from March 22 to 

April 12, including all types of educational institutions (according to Item 15 of the BMA 

Announcement).  To reduce infection risks for lecturers, staff, and students from density in 

Bangkok and vicinity, which may help prevent the spread situations from developing to Stage 

3, Thammasat University has notification on Measures and Suggestions on the Prevention 

and Control of Coronavirus 19 (COVID-19) (No 8) according to Item 4 of the Announcement 

there will be no admission exams for both undergraduate and graduate degrees during 22 

March – 12 April 2020, except for online exams. 

 

Due to the Notification by Thammasat University (No. 8), Thammasat Competency Test 

Center (TCTC) cancels its GSAT administration scheduled on March 29th, 2020.  The 

cancellation may affect BBA applicants who may wish to use March 2020 GSAT score to 

apply for the BBA International Program for Academic Year 2020 – Inter Portfolio 2.  BBA 

International Program would like to make the announcement for applicants for Academic 

Year 2020 – Inter: Portfolio 2 as follow   

 

1.  The application schedule is Maintained as per announcement by Thammasat 

University regarding Admission for Bachelor of Accounting (International  
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Program) and Bachelor of Business Administration (International Program), Faculty of 

Commerce and Accountancy, Thammasat University for Academic year 2020 – 

Inter:Portfolio 2.  However, the interview will be conducted online.  Please follow up 

on the detail of applicants eligible for Interview. 

2.   Students who intend to use the March GSAT score to apply for BBA International 

Program and have successfully paid application fee and wish to cancel application 

due to unavailability of GSAT score are eligible to get the application fee refund.  BBA 

International Program will refund the application fee for applicants who want to 

cancel application.  Applicants should perform the step: 

  2.1 Express your intention to cancel application and request for application 

fee refund with the following attached document as per 2.2 via Email: 

bbaadmissions@tbs.tu.ac.th within March 31st , 2020 4:00 p.m.  Should you express 

your intention after stipulated time period, cancellation of application is not 

permitted. 

  2.2  Documents for application cancellation  

   2.2.1  A copy of Identification Card 

   2.2.2   Evidence showing your application fee payment  

2.2.3 A copy of bank passbook with account number for the purpose 

of application fee refund transfer 

After BBA International Program receives your request for application  

cancellation together with corresponding documents, the application fee refund  

will transferred to applicants.  Should you have any further questions, please feel  

free to call 09 4959 7742 or contact Email: bbaadmissions@tbs.tu.ac.th.  

 

Announced on March 25th , 2020 

 

(Dr. Worapong Janyangyuen) 

Program Director 


